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b 1855 

So (two-thirds being in the affirma-
tive) the rules were suspended and the 
concurrent resolution was agreed to. 

The result of the vote was announced 
as above recorded. 

A motion to reconsider was laid on 
the table. 

Stated for: 
Mrs. WAGNER. Mr. Speaker, on rollcall No. 

162 I was unavoidably detained. Had I been 
present, I would have voted ‘‘yes.’’ 

f 

REMOVAL OF NAME OF MEMBER 
AS COSPONSOR OF H.R. 707 

Mrs. MIMI WALTERS of California. 
Mr. Speaker, I ask unanimous consent 
to remove my name from H.R. 707. 

The SPEAKER pro tempore (Mr. 
GRAVES of Louisiana). Is there objec-
tion to the request of the gentlewoman 
from California? 

There was no objection. 

f 

b 1900 

HONORING ANNA ‘‘MICKEY’’ 
PETERS 

(Mr. THOMPSON of Pennsylvania 
asked and was given permission to ad-
dress the House for 1 minute.) 

Mr. THOMPSON of Pennsylvania. Re-
cently, the Pennsylvania State Univer-
sity Agricultural Extension honored 
Anna ‘‘Mickey’’ Peters for her more 
than half century of volunteerism to 
Penn State Extension’s 4–H volunteer 
youth program. 

This was just the latest honor for 
Mickey, who, last year, was inducted 
into the National Association of Exten-
sion 4–H Agents Hall of Fame. This 
honor was only granted to 14 individ-
uals from across the Nation who best 
embodied the award motto: ‘‘Making 
the Best Better.’’ Mickey was the sole 
recipient from Pennsylvania. 

Since the early 1960s, this dairy farm 
wife and mother of four has been a 
mentor and a trainer, exhibiting out-
standing citizenship and leadership. 
Mickey has been recognized through 

numerous awards, including the Na-
tional 4–H Salute to Excellence award, 
the President’s Volunteer Service 
Award, and the Centre County Council 
of Human Services Extension award. 
During her years with the Extension, 
Mickey has worked with over 500 mem-
bers and has mentored over 30 4–H lead-
ers. 

At age 83, Anna ‘‘Mickey’’ Peters 
continues to help us all understand 
that every person has the best within 
himself and that we all have the capac-
ity to make the best better. 

f 

70TH ANNIVERSARY OF END OF 
WORLD WAR II 

(Mr. ISRAEL asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. ISRAEL. Mr. Speaker, this year 
marks the 70th anniversary of the end 
of World War II. 

We are at a critical juncture in 
America’s rebalance to the Asia-Pa-
cific region, and I really believe that 
further cooperation between the United 
States, Japan, and Korea will play a 
pivotal role towards peace and pros-
perity throughout the world. 

Next week, Japanese Prime Minister 
Abe will make a historic visit to Cap-
itol Hill as the first ever Japanese 
Prime Minister to deliver an address to 
a joint session of Congress. That ad-
dress must be honest. That address has 
to address Japan’s wartime history. It 
has to honestly address Japan’s atroc-
ities and enslavement of thousands of 
women who have been forced to work 
as sex slaves, or comfort women. 

To ignore past atrocities, Mr. Speak-
er, is to ensure a very troubling future. 
These wounds need to be closed, and 
they need to be healed. Prime Minister 
Abe can attain that closure, can attain 
that healing by exposing those wounds 
to the light of the truth—and an apol-
ogy. I am hopeful that he will do this 
on this floor when he addresses us next 
week. 

f 

TPA PUTS AMERICAN BUSINESSES 
ON LEVEL PLAYING FIELD 

(Mr. PAULSEN asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. PAULSEN. Mr. Speaker, I rise to 
support legislation that will benefit 
American manufacturers, farmers, and 
workers. 

By passing Trade Promotion Author-
ity, we can establish fair and strong 
rules that hold other nations account-
able for their unfair trade practices, 
and we can tear down the barriers that 
block our goods from foreign markets. 

Passing TPA is critical to ensuring 
that we can get the best deal available 
from our trading partners that will 
benefit hard-working Americans. Stud-
ies have shown that jobs supported by 
trade earn, on average, more than 18 
percent more than other jobs. In Min-

nesota, 775,000 jobs are connected to 
trade. We can build and improve on 
that by lowering regulatory barriers 
and allowing access to emerging mar-
kets. 

Today, with over 95 percent of the 
world’s consumers living outside of the 
United States, we need to create a sys-
tem of fair rules and enforcement so 
that American products and services 
are able to compete on a level playing 
field. 

Mr. Speaker, we have an opportunity 
to enact meaningful trade deals that 
will build a stronger and a healthier 
economy, and it begins with TPA. 

f 

CYBER WEEK 
(Mr. LANGEVIN asked and was given 

permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. LANGEVIN. Mr. Speaker, it is 
Cyber Week in the House again. To-
morrow and Thursday, the House will 
be considering two very important 
pieces of information-sharing legisla-
tion, and I commend the leadership of 
the Intelligence and the Homeland Se-
curity Committees for their bills. 

As co-chair of the Congressional Cy-
bersecurity Caucus, I am glad that the 
House is, once again, taking the lead to 
protect our networks—both public and 
private—from attack as well as looking 
to protect privacy and civil liberties. I 
am also hopeful that, unlike in the last 
two Congresses, my colleagues in the 
other Chamber, in the Senate, will 
take up their proposals so that we can 
get a bill on the President’s desk. 

It is particularly important that we 
codify an information-sharing frame-
work so that we can turn our attention 
to other challenges in the cyber do-
main. From data breach to critical in-
frastructure protection, our ever more 
connected world ensures that there will 
be a further demand for congressional 
action. 

Mr. Speaker, I thank the leadership 
of the committees for their attention 
to this issue. 

f 

HONORING THE BRAVERY OF WIL-
LIAM RAMIREZ AND OFFICER 
ROSNY OBAS 
(Ms. ROS-LEHTINEN asked and was 

given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute and to revise and extend 
her remarks.) 

Ms. ROS-LEHTINEN. Mr. Speaker, I 
rise today to shine the spotlight on a 
Miami constituent who courageously 
risked his life for a stranger. 

Last Tuesday, on his way to work, 
William Ramirez witnessed Miami Po-
lice Officer Rosny Obas become pinned 
down under a hail of gunfire. Mr. Rami-
rez bravely swerved his van into the 
line of fire to shield Officer Obas, then 
was able to get the officer to safety. 

When asked why he did it, William 
humbly said, ‘‘How could I not?’’ 

I say William Ramirez is a hero. 
South Florida is blessed by the serv-

ice of patrolmen like Officer Obas, who 
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